
BIRMINGHAM TOWNSHIP  

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES  

JANUARY 7, 2019 

 

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:36 PM by Chairman 

Boorse, immediately following the organizational meeting for 2019.  The following township 

officials were in attendance: 

 

Scott Boorse  - Chairman 

Michael Shiring - Vice-Chairman 

J. Daniel Hill  - Supervisor 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to approve the December 3, 2018 minutes as written.  Chairman 

Boorse seconded the motion and the minutes were unanimously approved. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to approve the bills submitted for payment since the December 3, 

2018 meeting.  General Fund bills totaled $64,789.97.  Sewer Fund bills totaled $82,399.12.  

Chairman Boorse seconded the motion and the bills were unanimously approved. 

 

HARB REPORT 

At its meeting on December 18, 2018, HARB reviewed three applications. 

 

ROBERTSON/1362 BRINTON RUN DRIVE/SHED 

At its meeting on December 18th, HARB recommended that a Certificate of Appropriateness be 

issued to Carla Robertson, 1362 Brinton Run Drive, for the placement of a shed on the rear of the 

property.  The shed will be painted Benjamin Moore Revere Pewter (HC-172) to match the 

siding on the existing house.  The roof will be black shingles.   

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to approve the Certificate of Appropriateness as recommended by 

HARB.  Supervisor Hill seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

BARRICKMAN/1021 RADLEY DRIVE/HOME OFFICE ADDITION 

At its meeting on December 18th, HARB recommended that a Certificate of Appropriateness be 

issued to Josh and Lisa Barrickman, 1021 Radley Drive, to add an addition of a home office at 

the rear of the house.  The siding on the new addition will be painted to match the existing gray 

siding on the house.  The roof will be asphalt shingles and will match the existing shingles as 

close as possible.  A triple Pella window will be added on the kitchen wall.  The other windows 

will be reused on the addition. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring noted that the HARB Certificate is separate from the zoning relief 

requirements on the application. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to approve the Certificate of Appropriateness as recommended by 

HARB.  Supervisor Hill seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

 



GATES/1031 COUNTRY CLUB ROAD/NEW HOUSE CONSTRUCTION 

HARB recommended that a Certificate of Appropriateness be issued to Kevin and Julia Gates, 

1031 Country Club Road, for the construction of a new house on their property.  

• The front center of the house will be sided with Fieldstone stone that was reclaimed from 

an old barn.  All siding will be Hardie Artisan Lap; the color will be Monterey Taupe.  

There will be some stucco on the house; the color will match the mortar of the stonework. 

• Windows will be Pella Reserve Windows; the color will be Poplar White. 

• The shutters will be Timberlane Endurian; the color will be Old Essex Green.  The 

shutters on the second story will be Louver style.  The shutters on the first story will be 

Raised Panel. 

• The front porch railing will be painted to match the windows. 

• The trim on the house will be Boral cement product; the color will match the windows 

and porch railing. 

• Downspouts will be copper.  The first-floor overhang will be a copper roof. 

• The roof on the remainder of the house will be Jumbo Taper Sawn Western Red Cedar. 

• The chimney will be stone with a brick leg supporting the stone. 

• The front door will be red.  The color of the garage doors will match the shutters. 

• The front porch will be Herringbone brick.  The walkway to the driveway will be 

flagstone. 

• The existing driveway will remain but the circle will be removed. 

 

Richard Buchanan, Architect, presented the plans to the Board.  The house is basically in the 

same location as the house previously on the property that was demolished.  Some grading will 

be needed for a walk-out basement.  There will be a pool with a pool house and a sport court will 

be located in the remaining stone barn walls standing.  Zoning requirements have been met.   

 

Several neighbors were present that had questions not relating to the HARB Certificate.  They 

met privately with Julia Gates after the meeting adjourned. 

 

Vice-Chairman Shiring moved to approve the Certificate of Appropriateness as recommended by 

HARB.  Supervisor Hill seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

RE-ADOPTION OF 2019 BUDGET 

At the November 5, 2018 meeting, the Board authorized public inspection on the 2019 budget 

with the final budget to be adopted at the December 3rd meeting.  Secretary/Treasurer Nelling 

had sent an ad to legals@dailylocal.com for advertising the preliminary budget on November 9th.  

The ad was never run in the Daily Local.  Upon advice of counsel, an ad was run in the Daily 

Local on December 17th stating that the Final 2019 Budget would be readopted at the January 7th 

meeting due to the fact that the Preliminary 2019 Budget was not advertised in advance.  The ad 

was placed in the paper at no charge to the Township since the Daily Local failed to place the ad. 

 

Chairman Boorse moved to re-adopt the 2019 Final Budget as approved at the December 3rd 

meeting.  Supervisor Hill seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

 

 

mailto:legals@dailylocal.com


AUTHORIZE ADVERTISING ON 2019 ROAD PROGRAM 

At the recommendation of Jim Hatfield, Township Engineer, Chairman Boorse moved to 

authorize advertising on the 2019 Road Program through Penn Bid with the bid to be awarded at 

the February 4th meeting.  Vice-Chairman Shiring seconded the motion which was unanimously 

approved. 

 

POLICE REPORT 

Chief Nelling reported for the month of December.  There were 768 incidents, including 2 thefts.  

There were 9,423 patrol miles logged on the vehicles for the month. 

 

At the recommendation of Chief Nelling, Chairman Boorse moved to authorize advertising for 

the sale of the 2013 Ford Taurus police vehicle through Municibid with the bid to be awarded at 

the February meeting.  Vice-Chairman Shiring seconded the motion which was unanimously 

approved. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

There was no public comment. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:01 PM. (SCB;JDH) 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Quina Nelling 

Secretary/Treasurer 
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